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Our Ref: MGLA180418-9833 

 
26 April 2018 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 18 April 2018. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

Under FOI rules can you provide me with the details of your total headcount in 2010 
compared to your headcount in April 2018.  

 
 
Please find below the information we hold within the scope of your request: 
 
Our headcount in April 2010 was 604 and in April 2018 is 916.  
 
Resulting from the Localism Act 2011 which transferred a number of powers from central 
government to local government the GLA transferred in 144 staff from the London 
Development Agency, Homes and Communities Agency, London Fire Brigade and the London 
and Thames Gateway Development Corporation.  These transfers took place between April 2011 
and April 2012.   
 
Additionally the GLA works with a range of external partners and has levered in funding to 
recruit necessary staff to support a number of schemes of work.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA180418-9833. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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